
From: Don McCauley twouphog@gmail.com
Subject: Director Message -- 12/28/23

Date: December 28, 2023 at 11:33 PM
To: Don McCauley twouphog@gmail.com

Hello Chapter,
 

Well as I sit and write this 2023 is almost behind us. Just 3 more 
days, where does the time go? We had some fun at the Christmas 
party. Big shout out to Mike and Fran! Thanks for hosting at your 
house. Lots of good food, thanks to all who shared in their cooking 
skills. Some nice gifts were exchanged in the white elephant and 
good gifts from the chapter.  All in all, it turned out to be a nice party.

We completed the scavenger hunt ride. The top three 
were Mike Williams, Brenda Reichers, and myself. The prize 
was free Chapter membership for 2024 provided by the 
chapter. I provided 3 gift cards for the top spots, $100, $50, 
and $25.

Other highlights for the year include a couple of breakfast, Lake 
Diaz picnic, Regan Library and Home Coming Cheerleader Ride. We 
always get lots of thanks from the high school for this. A few of us 
went on the HOG 9 Passes rally. It was pretty amazing. 

We moved the meeting to Thursday at 6:30PM at Pizza Factory 
in the private room from 6:30 to 7:30 so come early and order your 
food. The meeting starts at 6:30 with the board and chapter meeting 
combined into one. 

Like always we are looking for ride inputs. Any ideas would be 
greatly appreciated. You are not required to lead the ride if you 
provide the idea. I just really need your ideas. Would love to have 
rides that people want to do! They can be cookouts, breakfast rides, 
overnight, day rides or anything that you can think of.

I would like to give Stan Austin a great big thanks for being our 
Safety Officer over the last couple of years. Stan is being replaced by 
Dave Campbell as the Safety Officer. Welcome Dave. If anyone is 
interested in a position on the board let me know. If not, all current 
officers are willing to stay in their current positions. 

 



 
Mike Reichers
Director


